
 

2023 NKY Area Meeting Dates  

April 26th 

Owen County Extension Office- 1pm 

July 26th 

Gallatin County Extension Office-1pm 

September 27th 

2023 KEHA State Meeting  

May 9-11, 2023 

 

Crowne Plaza 

Louisville, KY 

Theme: Let’s Take a Hike with KEHA 

Homemakers 

F & CS 
FAMILY  & CONSUMER  SCIENCES  -  EXTENSION  HOMEMAKER  NEWSLETTER             APRIL  2023 

Dear Owen County Extension Homemakers, 

Spring is finally here and with that comes so many fun things including 
gardening.  This is the time to start planning your gardens from where to 
plant and what to plant.  I know I am looking forward to not only making my 
flower garden around my home look more colorful but also my vegetable 
garden as well.  With the mention of gardening, this is also the time to be 
checking your canning equipment to make sure it is in working condition 
and ready to go.  The last thing you need is to have your garden bringing 
on many foods for you to can but not having your equipment and canning 
supplies ready to go.  If you need your pressure canner tested, you can bring it by the office and we 
can help you out with that and also check your seals, jars and lids, etc.  Don’t hesitate to ask if you 
have any questions.  We also have recipes if you are in need of any!  



 

Homemaker Book List  

 

National Geographic Guide to National Parks of the United States published by the 

National Geographic Society (2021) This guide is filled with more than 300 dazzling 

photographs and 80 full-color maps, and offers expert travel advice for visiting the 

country’s 62 national parks from Alaska to the Virgin Islands. 

 

Wildflowers and Ferns of Red River Gorge and the Greater Red River Basin by Dan 

Dourson and Judy Dourson (2021) Over one thousand color images and illustrations are 

presented in this geological and cultural history of Red River 

Gorge, focusing on the region’s diverse flora.  Accessible to 

both the causal hiker and the experienced naturalist, over 1500 

species are covered in this work that celebrates the impressive 

biodiversity of the Gorge and its watershed. 

DEEP THOUGHTS WITH 

Denise Perkins 

Spring has finally arrived, hello April.  April means spring break 
for our grands a whole week of no school and hopefully a lot of 
playing outside.  It also means that they will start asking when 
will the pool be opened, even though they would not be able to 
swim until the end of May.  

It’s time for some spring cleaning. Change out our winter clothes for our 
spring and summer ones.  This is a great time to donate, sell or throw away 
items that you don’t wear anymore, worn out or just 
don’t fit.  I find that clearing the clutter makes life so 
much better, more joyful, and more relaxed.  This is al-
so the time of year that I get to enjoy my screened in 
deck which is a space I love.  It’s my reading, stitching 
space, and listen to the birds and baseball space.  Do 
you have a space that brings you joy?  My challenge to 
you this month is find something joyful, what makes 
your heart sing with happiness.  



 



 

 



 



 



 

PREPARING FOR TAX SEASON IS HALF 
THE BATTLE 
Now is the time when we start thinking about filing our income taxes.  Even though it’s an annual event, 
it can cause anxiety for many.  By preparing now, you can ease the process for yourself or your tax  

preparer. 

Begin by gathering the necessary forms including your social security number and 
that of your spouse if filing jointly, plus the numbers of any dependents.  In addi-
tion to W-2 forms, you want to include information about any taxable interest you 
earned from savings accounts, stocks, mutual funds and virtual currency transac-
tions.  You will need to gather other 1099 forms from any earned  

compensation, including unemployment compensation, pension distributions, 
annuity or retirement plans or contract employment.     
 

Additionally, have a copy of last year’s federal and state returns accessible, and your bank account and 
routing number to receive any refunds by direct deposit.  Depending on your circumstances, you may 
need to include Form 1095-A, Health Insurance Marketplace Statement.  
 

One of the largest deductions many people can claim is mortgage interest.  If 
you have a mortgage, you should have a 1098 form from your lender specifying 
how much interest you paid in the last year.  Mortgage interest and points paid 
for a 2022 home purchase in 2022 are tax deductible if you itemize. 

 

If you expect a refund, different factors may especially considering the record number of identify theft 
and refund fraud claims brought about by the pandemic.  
 

To receive your refund quickly, electronically file your taxes as early as possible and choose the direct 
deposit option. 

 

If you owe the IRS money this year, you may want to consider changing your  

withholding status with your employer to withhold more money from your check 
throughout the year, so you’re not hit with a big payment next year.  

 

For general information on filing taxes this year, visit https://www.irs.gov/newsroom/tax-time-guide-
things-to-consider-when-filing-a-2022-tax-return. 
 

If you have questions about whether certain tax laws apply to your individual  

circumstances, consider using the IRS Interactive Tax Assistant tool at https://
www.irs.gov/help/ita. This free online tool can help you determine if you need to file a 
tax return, your filing status, if you can claim a dependent, if your income is taxable, tax 
credit eligibility, or if you can deduct certain expenses.    
 

To get more information on family financial topics, contact the Owen County Office of the University of 
Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service.  

 

https://www.irs.gov/help/ita
https://www.irs.gov/help/ita


 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 

Cooperative Extension Service  
University of Kentucky 
Owen County 
265 Ellis Highway 
Owenton, KY 40359 


